

### **Information Governance Team**

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

### www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

10 May 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI595687685

Thank you for your request for information relating to Adult cycling courses.

You have requested the following information:

Please include the following information for the financial years 2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24:

### Clarification:

The FOI refers to council free adult cycling lessons conducted.

This includes if the council has partnered with another organisation to run it, please include the costs incurred by the council and all other data asked for in the original FOI.

## 1. How many adult training sessions took place in each year

We have delivered approximately 214 adult cycling training sessions over the 3-year period requested. Each course was available for up to six participants at a time.

Year	Sessions	Places offered
2021/22	106	639
2022/23	40	243
2023/24	67	403

## 2. How many people attended each session

We do not hold this information and advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. Records of attendance are not available for the period concerned.

# 3. What was the cost to put on each course including but not limited to the administration cost, instructor cost and equipment cost

Adult cycle training costs for each year as follows. Please note this is the contracted value. We are unable to estimate the in-house cost of administering cycle training due to the costs being absorbed into wider projects. To assist, we do cover the cost of maintaining the fleet, which is given separately below.

Year	Training Cost	Training Fleet
		Maintenance
2021/22	12,770	-
2022/23	4,850	100
2023/24	8,056	277

## 4. How many total bikes have been purchased

The cycle training suppliers provide their own bikes for attendees of adult cycling training courses who do not have their own bike. However as per the above, we pay for their servicing to ensure they are in safe condition before each annual programme of training.

# 5. How many people didn't attend lessons they signed up to

We do not hold this information and advising you as per Section 1(1) of the Act. Records of attendance are not available for the period concerned.

# 6. Have there been any bikes stolen, or written off due to damage

None. No bikes have been purchased for the provision of adult cycle training.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: <a href="mailto:infoqov@coventry.gov.uk">infoqov@coventry.gov.uk</a>

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email <a href="mailto:icocasework@ico.org.uk">icocasework@ico.org.uk</a>.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

### Information Governance